Dear Zoe, Andy and the SG Team

I just wanted to send you a message to let you know that the service you hosted at Ely Cathedral changed me, my husband and our future and to say thank you once again!

After my ectopic pregnancy and tube removal I associated pregnancy with something life threatening and scary. I was resigned to the fact we would never have children. Your service gave me a sense of hope and it brought me and my husband back to the same page again.

I was able to accept the fact that it was ok for me to not feel an immediate desire to try again, as I felt everyone expected of me. I didn't want to try to replace what we had already lost - but at the same time I was at peace with the fact that it could still be a possibility for our future.

We took 7 months of time out just to go through the emotions, all the time holding on to the hope that the Saying Goodbye service gave us.

In March this year we made the big leap to try again. We fell pregnant immediately and are now 12 weeks pregnant with twins.

The Mariposa Trust and the Saying Goodbye services change lives, they help people to heal and to hope.

Words cannot express how thankful I am to you.

Love

Charlotte